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1092.
Dr R Rabinowitz (IFP) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether there are any products in municipal water that can be harmful to the health of consumers; if not, what is the effect of (a) heavy metals, (b) mercury, (c) lead, (d) hormones, (e) pesticides or (f) excreted medicines found in tap water; if so, (i) what products and (ii) what mechanisms should be employed to safely remove these products in (aa) rural areas and (bb) households where consumers seek to fit water purifying devices to their taps;

(2)
whether any of the currently available mechanisms for water purification can be (a) harmful or (b) helpful to health; if so, in each case, by what body are filters or mechanisms monitored to check their standards and validate their claims?

N1477E
---00O00---
REPLY:

(1)
No. Water reticulated by municipalities (Water Service Authorities) in South Africa, for domestic (human) consumption is required to comply with the National Standard (SANS 241:2006) which contains maximum allowable limits for all determinants which could have a harmful effect on the health of consumers or cause some sort of inconvenience.  This standard includes limits for heavy metals such as lead and mercury, amongst others.  South Africa is internationally recognised as a country which supplies domestic water by tap which is safe to drink.  While there is this high level of confidence in the quality of water reticulated in the metropolitan areas and larger towns in South Africa, much is being done through the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry’s Drinking Water Quality Regulation Programme to ensure the overall enhancement of tap water quality.


The efforts to improve the credibility of monitoring programmes at municipal level is ensuring that the Water Services Authorities are collecting data which is informing the type of treatment improvement required, especially in the rural areas.  This effort is also complemented by the implementation of several package treatment plants by various rural municipalities for the purpose of small scale water supply.  This serves as an indication of the incremental materialization of the required enhancement in drinking water quality management.
(2)
My Department does not regulate home purification systems and it can not promote a particular brand or process.  While home purification systems might serve a good purpose where no treatment is available (such as for households on farms or other private land) it must be noted that long term use of such systems could contribute to the deterioration of drinking water quality if the system is not well maintained.  Should the filters of these systems not be regularly replaced, for instance, these systems could become a source of contamination since re-growth of bacteria might occur inside the filter chamber.

